

March 12, 2021

Dear Residents, Families and Team Members,

We hope this letter finds you safe and well.

Per our letter of March 10th we have reviewed the most recent guidance provided by the CDC. The changes to our operations are:

1. Dining:

- a. 3/15/2021 the dining rooms will re-open as scheduled with planned seating at 5:00 and 6:15. Residents who are <u>fully vaccinated</u> are able to be seated together. The maximum is 6 people per table. Just as in any restaurant, you will need to wear your mask until you are seated and when you are not eating or drinking.
- b. 3/22/2021 the dining rooms will return to open dining hours. You may choose to return to the dining room starting 3/22 even if you had chosen delivery for that second week of the 14 day period. You may also choose to continue with delivery for both weeks.
- c. 3/22/2021 we will re-open Twains, Phylly's, and the Tavern to fully vaccinated residents only. The same seating arrangement as the main dining rooms will be in place.
- d. 4/5/2021 the dining rooms will return to open dining hours. We will terminate the 14 day commitment to either dining in house or delivery and residents can return to the dining rooms or order take out. We will no longer offer free delivery service and we will return to pick up take out only. Effectively we will have returned to business as usual with the exception of the six foot table spacing.
- 2. <u>Visitors:</u> We will no longer have a limit to the number of visitors you may have in your apartment. All safety requirements are still needed for all visitors entering the building (screening, wearing a mask and social distancing in public spaces).
- 3. <u>Meeting rooms:</u> Chairs must remain 6 feet apart but we will eliminate the square footage requirement. New signs will be posted with each room's seating capacity, if seating capacity has changed.
- 4. <u>Van or bus transportation:</u> The capacity of the vans and busses has increased by 2 people. All passengers must wear a mask at all times. This does not apply to a Loomis Communities' car.
- 5. <u>Cards, Games, etc:</u> Residents may get together in common spaces to play cards or other board games. All residents must remained masked at all times.
- 6. <u>Masks at meetings:</u> While the CDC states it is safe for fully vaccinated people to be together in small groups without masks, we ask at this time for everyone to continue wearing a mask during meetings. The exception is when a person is speaking or presenting they may remove their mask so that others may hear the speaker.
- 7. <u>Outside Presenters:</u> Outside speakers, instructors or musicians can begin to be scheduled again Some restrictions will apply regarding outside presenters.

The CDC states "indoor visits between fully vaccinated people who do not wear masks or physically distance themselves from one another are likely <u>low</u> risk". This is not the same as <u>no</u> risk. While we would all love to throw our masks away and get on with things, we are not there as a country or a world yet. We must continue to do our part in keeping ourselves and others as safe as possible. The safest

way to gather is in your own home with others who are fully vaccinated, followed by unvaccinated people who are not at risk for severe COVID-19. And when we are in the common areas of the buildings we must continue to follow our established safety precautions of properly wearing our masks, keeping 6 feet apart, and frequently sanitizing our hands.

With deep appreciation,

Margaret Mantoni, CEO Lori Todd, Executive Director, Loomis Lakeside at Reeds Landing Maureen O'Toole, Executive Director, Loomis Village